## LAKE BOON COMMISION MTG. MINUTES of 03/25/03



In attendance: John Toole, Chair, Conray Wharff, Lee Heron

Start Time: 7:05pm

- 1) Minutes of last meeting approved without changes
- 2) Open Forum: Wes Fisher expressed concerns over snow mobilers, and jet skiers, and the dangers of inappropriate operation of these recreational vehicles as exhibited on the lake.

The commission decided to add this item to next meeting's agenda, and Wes agreed to set a draft of a survey to be used to poll people's views on the use of these type vehicles, and what type of enforcement should be setup to insure safe operation of snow mobiles, and jet skis.

3) Lakes & Ponds Grant: The LBQAT expressed that in the future more notification be given when asking for an update from the Team. The LBC Chair explained he was only looking for an informal update and didn't intend to upset or offend anyone, and agreed to give more lead time of notification when possible. A team member gave an update on the last two outstanding project items as follows: Brochure-3<sup>rd</sup> draft should be last one and projected the editing will be done and back to Lycott week of April 6<sup>th</sup>,2003.

Watershed Management Plan-Lycott was sent 1<sup>st</sup> edit of plan in Dec. 2002 and lost the draft. LBQAT was unaware of this until March 2003. When the problem was discovered LBQAT sent a 2<sup>nd</sup> copy of draft plan and is awaiting Lycott's review and responses back.

- 4) The LBC voted to send a letter of commendation to Roger D. for his work as Chair of the LBQAT.
- 5) LBC agreed to better monitor payment/reimbursement process internally to ensure proper and timely turn around of invoice payments

ADJOURNMENT: 9:16pm

Respectfully submitted by, John Toole